





Clare Adamson MSP Member of the Scottish Parliament for Motherwell and Wishaw

Our Lady of Good Aid Cathedral Primary School

Dear Mr Young

## Regarding the Recent Education Scotland and the Care Inspectorate Visited

I am writing to offer my warmest congratulations following the outstanding inspection report recently published by Education Scotland and the Care Inspectorate.

It was a pleasure to read such a positive and affirming account of the work being carried out across the school and nursery.

The inspectors' recognition of your exceptional leadership, the enthusiasm and confidence of the children, and the consistently high-quality learning and teaching is a testament to the dedication and professionalism of the entire staff team.

The report's commendation of your unwavering commitment to improving outcomes for every child, including your success in closing gaps in learning and empowering pupils to lead their own progress, is particularly impressive.

It is clear that Our Lady of Good Aid Cathedral Primary is a community built on shared vision, mutual respect, and a collective drive for excellence.

I was also encouraged to see the positive steps already being taken within the nursery.

While a few areas for development were identified, I have every confidence that, under your leadership, the same standard of success demonstrated across the primary will soon be fully embedded there as well.

Please pass on my congratulations to your staff, pupils, and parents. You should all be incredibly proud of what you have achieved. Your school is a shining example of what can be accomplished when ambition, collaboration, and care are at the heart of education.

With sincere appreciation and best wishes for your continued success.

Jano Adamson

Clare Adamson MSP